
Highlights from the September 15, 2020 Regular Council meeting 

View complete agenda package  
View whole meeting 

 
Old Town Water & Sewer Rehabilitation and Municipal Stimulus Program funding 
Town of Rocky Mountain House will replace a section of water and sewer infrastructure in Old Town 
along Hwy. 752 (63 St.) The area has recorded 11 watermain rust holes and one beam break in the past 
four years. 
Council approved the $852,531 project as part of the 2020 capital budget year; however, $788,696 will 
be funded by Rocky’s allotment of the Municipal Stimulus Program (MSP). The balance of $63,835 will 
come from the Water and Sewer Reserve. 
 

Related documents: 
Administrative Report 
Map of project area 

 
Helen Hunley Park Area 
Council reviewed details of the Helen Hunley Park area and the various amenities in that space: 
The Rocky Museum, the Rocky Chamber, the Visitors Information Centre, the Lou Soppit 
Community Centre, the W. Helen Hunley Memorial Park, the new spray park, the skate park, 
the walking trail and sani-dump/RV potable water filling station. While the area is at maximum 
capacity for uses, current parking is sufficient and the Town recently accommodated the 
museum’s request to expand its outdoor display area. 
Council instructed Administration to monitor the functionality of the area through 2021, and 
consider installing water meters at the sani-dump potable water filling station to better gauge 
the cost of providing that service. 
 

Related documents: 
Administrative Report 

 
Other items of note:  
Council approved an updated Tangible Capital Assets policy, which outlines the procedure for 
maintaining and managing the tangible capital assets based on Public Sector Accounting guidelines. The 
original policy was implemented in 2007.  
 
Council welcomed a delegation from the Rocky Medical Clinic to discuss the lease arrangement for that 
building. The clinic building is jointly owned by the Town of Rocky Mountain House and Clearwater 
County; Council instructed Administration to consult with Clearwater County on the clinic’s request. 
  
If you have any questions on these or any other items, please contact: 
 

https://townrockymountainhouse.allnetmeetings.com/pubs/publicAgenda.aspx?aId=85FE8935-86BD-48AD-8C09-F0C1ED9D2334
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=1G9jBtFvq5s&feature=emb_err_woyt
https://townrockymountainhouse.allnetmeetings.com/pubs/download.aspx?ty=ag&agid=85FE8935-86BD-48AD-8C09-F0C1ED9D2334&atid=46B003DD-517B-46DA-96F3-4A08A1201156
https://townrockymountainhouse.allnetmeetings.com/pubs/download.aspx?ty=ag&agid=85FE8935-86BD-48AD-8C09-F0C1ED9D2334&atid=54BFDD7E-CCBE-4FBF-84C4-99D7AAF59C43
https://townrockymountainhouse.allnetmeetings.com/pubs/download.aspx?ty=ag&agid=85FE8935-86BD-48AD-8C09-F0C1ED9D2334&atid=C8C7B08D-44B8-4BA0-BBC6-00EBB0A218DB
https://townrockymountainhouse.allnetmeetings.com/pubs/download.aspx?ty=ag&agid=85FE8935-86BD-48AD-8C09-F0C1ED9D2334&atid=5B84C9EA-4328-44A2-AD66-D058A8FC181F
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Communications Coordinator  
Town of Rocky Mountain House 
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